
Appendix 2 

Engagement / Consultation for Flood Water Management Investment Plan 

 
The various flood water management schemes developed through the FWMIP 
will, wherever practical, be the subject of engagement and consultation or, in 
limited circumstances (e.g., routine maintenance), notification. The level of 
engagement / consultation will depend upon the size and impact of the scheme 
on the local community and whether statutory requirements apply. The three 
engagement / consultation / notification types are: 

 

 Notification of works (schemes that have a minor impact on the highway 
network and public realm and do not require a statutory consultation to be 
undertaken)– residents and businesses of affected properties will be notified by 
letter drop where this impacts on residents. In addition, they will be notified by 
letter drop and any other appropriate media up to 4 weeks in advance of work 
commencing. In these instances, any ‘co-design’ component will either be 
limited (as it relates to straightforward maintenance or optimising the existing 
drainage arrangements) or related to off-highway works for which a separate 
co-design may be needed (e.g., with the Parks Service and any relevant 
Friends Group). 

 Statutory notification e.g., traffic regulation orders - the public will be notified 
of the Council’s intention regarding proposals through advertisements placed 
in the local press and on site. Residents and businesses locally affected by the 
proposals will also be notified by letter drop. The notification will provide details 
of the scheme and a commencement date for the proposed construction works. 
Residents, traders, and stakeholders will have the opportunity to provide views, 
through appropriate local engagement, on scheme proposals before it 
progresses to the more formal stage of statutory consultation.  

 Public consultation – any larger schemes that impact more widely on 
stakeholder interests will be subject to a co-design engagement process with 
the locally affected properties and lead user groups (where applicable e.g., for 
parks). The co-design process will include input from stakeholders as to the 
issues, aspirations and challenges which will inform the design development 
followed by presentation and further stakeholder input once the designs have 
been developed by the Council. Meetings will include site visits, public and 
Microsoft Teams meetings, exhibition of proposals on the website, on local 
notice boards and potentially at drop-in sessions for the wider community. Once 
a co-designed scheme has been developed, statutory consultation can follow. 

 Below sets out the proposed consultation process for each scheme. 
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 Scheme name / type 

Consultation Type 

Notification 
Statutory 

Notification 

Engagement / 
Consultation  

 

Queen’s Wood NFM Scheme 
   

Chestnuts Park Rainscape Masterplan 
   

Larkspur Close (IUD) - Phase II Scheme 

completion    

Muswell Hill Flood Mitigation Scheme 

completion   
 

(Where 
applicable) 

Priory Park Phase 1 Flood Mitigation 

Scheme    

Broad Lane, Spondon Road SuDS Scheme    

Gullies civils works 
   

Borough wide Strategic SuDS Pilot Study 

and Schemes    

 


